
Welcome Sister: Welcome to River 
Cunningham our new Sister in Christ. 
She was baptized here last Sunday. 
Congratulations to her and her family. 
 
Shoebox Collection: January         
Operation Christmas Child items    
include Men's Socks and T-shirts. 
These T-shirt sizes are needed - 
Boys size 10-12 or Boys size 14-16     
or Men's size Small.   
 
College Boxes: We’re collecting good-
ies now through February 2nd to en-
courage our college students. Suggested 
items are all individually wrapped and 
include candy, granola bars, snack bars, 
microwave popcorn, crackers, fruit 
snacks, and hot chocolate etc. Please 
place items on the back counter in the 
kitchen. Parents of college students  

 
 
please turn in their updated addresses to 
the office. See Ruby with any questions 
or if you would like to donate money 
towards the boxes. 
 
Furniture Needed: We’re looking for a 
buffet or armoire for use in the Church 
building. If you have one you would be 
willing to donate, please contact Diane 
Wanous with the details. 
 
Help Needed: We need help making 
Communion Bread and with the Com-
munion Tray Set Up this year. See the 
Ladies Bulletin Board for the sign-ups. 

 

WRCC Family Celebrations:     
Happy Birthday to Allen Cardinal on 
Friday. Congratulations to you. 
 
Ladies Class: Ladies Class is Tuesday 
at 10am.  
 
Wednesday Night Family Meal: 
The family meal is Wednesday at 
6:30pm. We are having Sloppy joes  
and Mac & Cheese. 
 
Ladies Business Meeting: The ladies 
are getting together this coming Satur-
day, January 25th for a business meet-
ing at 10:30am.  
 
Church Business Meeting: The  
business meeting is next Sunday,    
January 26th during our morning   
class time. 

Our Vision Statement 

We are a church family growing in the knowledge 

and love of God, committed to unity, pursuing  

godly character, and becoming the hands and feet 

of Jesus in our community.  

Elders      Church Office 
Loran Brown — 989-980-8909       Phone — 989-835-8559 

*Lee Dresden — 989-837-0888  Email — wrccoffice@gmail.com 

Adam Joseph — 989-948-7650 

Mark Wanous — 989-600-0748  

*Chairmen of the Month   1123 E. Wheeler Street 

     Midland, MI 48642 

Preaching Minister 

Adam Davis — 757-561-7576 

adavis.minister@gmail.com 

Office Days: Monday—Friday  Call to make appointments or set one up at site below: 

https://calendly.com/adavis-minister/60min 
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Budget Report  

Contributions YTD as of  December -  $161,722  YTD Budget  - $170,000 

Order of  Worship                   

Loran Brown — Song Leader 

My Hope Is Built on Nothing Less 

Welcome —Adam Joseph 

Scripture Reading - Psalm 107:23-32  

Peace, Perfect Peace                                                        

Be Still, My Soul  

Communion Devotional                         

Bill Thena                                       

Offering Prayer 

Master, the Tempest Is Raging                                

It Is Well with My Soul                                         

Conversation With Children                

Rick Miller 

(Children Ages 4 -3rd Grade dismissed for 

Christ Kids)                                                   

Christ Kids — Kristen Cantrell 

“Panic to Peace”                                                    

Adam Davis       

Great Is Thy Faithfulness 

Announcements & Family Time 

Memory Verse — John 3:16 

Worship Rotation                                
January 19                                                

Nursery                                                              

Bobbie Forgie and Jill Martin 

     Medical Ministry                                      

Ruby Dresden 

Greeters                                                                 

Jennifer Earley 

January 26                                                    

Song Leader                                                       

Rick Miller 

                             Welcome                              

                Fred Sitter 

 Table Chairman                                                 

Lee Dresden 

 Nursery                                                             

Stacie Young and Annabelle Young 

Christ’s Kids                                              

Jennifer Earley 

Children’s Conversation                       

Mark Wanous 

Medical Ministry                                                  

Adam Joseph 

Greeters                                                                

Donna Anspaugh 

Wheeler Road In Prayer   
 
SALVATION FOR THE LOST 
TRAVELERS — Safe travel on their journeys 
NATIONAL CONCERNS — War on terrorism, wounded warriors, our 
leaders, water shortages around the world, ongoing wars. Prayers for    
civility during this political transition season.  
MISSION CONCERNS — Brazilian missionary team 
MINISTRY CONCERNS — Church family, leadership team, our   
community  
PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR WRCC FAMILY AND FRIENDS       
• Steve Kurschat (Ryan Kurschat’s dad) is in U of M hospital with a blood 

infection and other health concerns. The infection affected his heart and 
they plan for heart surgery with a possible valve replacement needed. 

• David Sitter’s been in the hospital 3 times lately for fatigue and lethargy. He’s 
having liver and pancreas problems and his blood sugar monitoring has 
changed. He’s taking a low dose of Metformin with hopes things stabilize. 

• Pam Cramer has been dealing with erosions in her esophagus and peptic 
ulcers. This helps explain the pain she has been dealing with for awhile. She 
is back at Brittany Manor for Rehab and in room 313.  

• .Naomi Buckta (Gwen Karl’s friend) has been diagnosed with breast cancer 
and expects a long battle. She has a great support group and Church family. 

• Jolene (daughter of the Ostergren’s) had a biopsy for possible breast cancer. 
Prayers that the breast cancer has not returned. 

• Tom Monto (Ed and Jill Martin’s friend/neighbor) has Muscular Dystrophy 
and broke his hip. A procedure was planned last Sunday for that. Also, pray-
ers for  Judy his wife as she also takes care of him. 

                                 Monthly Memory Verse:              

“For God so loved the world, that he gave his only begotten son, that 

whosoever believeth in him should not perish, but have everlasting life.”               

          John 3:16  (King James Version) 

Ed we appreciate you for your Heritage within our Church and for your ongoing Dedi-
cation to serving. We are so happy you and your family are part of our Church Family! 

History Spotlight  -   Ed Martin  

Ed Martin’s Mom Evelyn Phillips came up from Tennessee in 1944 with her parents 
Zack and Minda Phillips and many other siblings. His grandpa was a school teacher 
there and a farmer here. Ed and his brother Larry were born in Midland. Church for 
them met at his Uncle Frank Phillips house at first and eventually met at an old 
Schoolhouse like building in Mapleton that’s basement flooded every spring. Ed says 
that a new building, the Church of Christ on M-20 was built mostly by Church mem-
bers with his dad Oval Martin being a Mason who helped lay it’s blocks. That Church 
dedication was on March 11th, 1962. Many  newer members there worked for Dow 
and came up from Texas. They then outgrew that Church location and had our cur-
rent Church building built by Booth builders with the dedication on March 16, 1986. 

 


